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1. Why is this project needed?
Frankston Council provides a comprehensive network of sports grounds, parks and reserves to support an active community.  Providing sports lighting at this reserve promotes health and wellbeing, by allowing community sport greater flexibility in scheduling their training at this reserve.  
2. What is the purpose of the lights?
The purpose of the sports lighting is to:
· Provide lighting facilities for training purposes
· Improve player visibility and safety
· Assist in managing the usage of the playing surface

3. What hours will the sport lighting be operational?
The sports lighting will be permitted to be operational Monday to Friday evenings from 5pm to 9pm
4. Will the lighting be automatically be turned off or will this be left to the discretion of the sports clubs?
The sports lighting can be turned off by the sports club, there is however an automatic timer that turns the lights off at a programmed time.
5. What standards will the lighting design need to meet?
The lighting design was completed with the clear purpose to light the sports ground.   The design is aligned with the Australian Standard AS 4282-1997: Control of obtrusive effects of outdoor lighting.  By utilising LED fittings this will help control and minimise the light spill into surrounding residential properties in line with Australian Standards.  With the assistance of a sports lighting professional Council have ensured the design meets the Australian Standard ‘Control of the obtrusive effects of outdoor lighting spill’ (AS 4282) and is well under the recommended maximum light spill
6. How many light poles will there be and where are they located?
Preliminary designs have recommended six poles to meet the requirements of the Australian Standards AS 2560.2.2021.  The poles will be 25 metres in height.  Please view the proposed location of light poles.
7. What type of light fittings will be installed?
Smart LED light fittings will be installed.  Unlike the older type of metal halide light fittings, LED light fittings control light spill (obtrusive light) much more effectively.  This means that the sports field lighting focus the light onto the playing field.
8. Will nocturnal animals be impacted by the sports lighting?
 The applicable standard for sports lighting in Australia is published by the Commonwealth Government – National Light Pollution Guidelines for Wildlife – this standard promotes “Best Practice Lighting Design”.  As a default the proposed floodlighting must meet these criteria’s in order to comply with the regulatory sports lighting standards, AS/NZS 2560.2.2021 – Sports Lighting for Specific Applications and AS/NZS 4282 – Control of the Obtrusive Effects of Outdoor Lighting.

The proposed floodlighting installations are aimed/focused onto the oval area, there is minimal ‘spill’ lighting outside the principal playing area in accordance with the Australian Standard 4282 – Control of the Obtrusive Effects of Outdoor Lighting.  Likewise impact on the Bird life and Native Nocturnal animals is minimised by optimised floodlight aiming and control, noting that automatic “Curfew” time control is included to limit the hours of operation of the floodlighting.















